SHREWSBURY TOWN COUNCIL[bookmark: _GoBack]Agenda No
11(iii)


Youth Services Delivery Committee
Meeting held at the Guildhall, Frankwell Quay, Shrewsbury
At 2.30pm on Thursday 22nd October 2015

PRESENT – Councillors A Mosley (Chairman), I Jones, M Kenny, Mrs P Moseley, Mrs K Owen & K Pardy

IN ATTENDANCE – Helen Ball (Town Clerk), Andrew Watkin (Responsible Financial Officer)

37/15	DECLARATION OF INTEREST IN ACCORDANCE WITH THE CODE OF CONDUCT

Councillor Mosley declared a non-pecuniary interest in Flaxivity as he was Chairman of the Friends of Flaxmill and runs a youth session at the location.

Councillors Kenny, Mosley, Moseley & Pardy declared non-pecuniary interests as both Town & Unitary Councillors in any matters relating to agreements between both Councils

38/15	EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:

That in accordance with s1(2) Public Bodies (Admission of Meetings) Act 1060, members of the public be excluded from the meeting on the grounds that the following items being considered involve the disclosure of confidential information.
 
39/15	WAY FORWARD

39.1	Trinity Youth – Further to the resolution from the previous meeting, the Town Clerk appraised members of discussions with the Trinity Centre and the use of branding that might be perceived as religious promotion.  Members wished to see inclusivity which would see any sessions within the estate being open to all regardless of religious persuasion; this had already been agreed to be the church.

Resolved: 

(i) That the Committee be to grant £4000 a year until 31 March 2015;
(ii) That the reporting mechanisms be agreed with the Church which would allow the Town Council to meet its obligations with regards to a delegated youth service;
(iii) That the local member look to overseeing progress and ongoing engagement between the Council and the Trinity Centre.

39.2	SYA – The Responsible Financial Officer presented costings for a full in-house service and a fully outsourced service to compare recent costings received; this on the basis that members wished that potentially it may be a service they would wish to do in-house.  Both the Town Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer had held discussions with past serving youth workers about the potential of commissioning them to set up a service that could in effect be managed in-house.  Whilst members were keen to see a service established as soon as possible, they were becoming realistic in it being better to set up a service that had the potential for development and expansion than merely replicating existing
Resolved:

(i) That the proposals as presented by SYA be declined in favour of the development of a service in-house;
(ii) That the Town Clerk undertake more formal discussions with those individuals with a view to them being commissioned for a short-term set-up project.

